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INTRODUCTION:
Prompt and accurate detection of traumatic 
cervical spine lesion is important, because 
delayed or missed diagnosis might lead to 
catastrophic consequences for patients, ranging 
from minor neurological deficits to complete 
tetraplegia. The incidence of delayed or missed 
diagnosis of cervical spine injury is between 4.9 
to 20%. Cervical spine fracture-dislocations are 
not uncommon results of trauma, and these are 
frequently overlooked or are simply not 
detectable on plain-film examinations.  
 
REPORT: 
 
A 22 year old Vietnamese lady was involved in a 
motor vehicle accident claiming she was struck 
on the left side by an oncoming vehicle. Xray 
films of cervical spine were read by attending 
medical doctor and no obvious fracture or 
dislocation were seen. During physical 
examination the patient was unable to move her 
neck and complained of intense pain with 
minimal rotation of her neck.  Neurological 
examination findings were normal. Due to 
intense pain and high velocity injury we 
proceeded with CT scan cervical and revealed 
traumatic fracture dislocation with 50% 
anteroposition of the C5 over C6 and widened 
space between C5 and C6 spinous processes 
suspicious of transected cord at this level. 
Bilateral interfacetal joints dislocation of C5/C6. 
Comminuted fractures of C6 vertebral body. No 
retropulsion of the fracture fragment. The patient 
was admitted for posterior spinal instrumentation 
and fusion at level C4-C7. The patient was 
discharged from ward without complications. 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Figure 1: Xray Cervical 

Figure 2: CT Cervical 

 

CONCLUSION: 

This case shows that cervical spine fracture 
dislocations can be missed. The x-ray films taken 
at the emergency facility did appear negative for 
fracture, but there were radiographic signs and 
clinical findings that were not ruled out. A 
comprehensive assessment addressing all 
significant radiographic and physical 
examination findings would have justified 
further imaging, such as CT and revealed the 
fracture-dislocation that was not detectable on 
plain film. 
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